Nonpoint Source (NPS) Liaison Workgroup Meeting Minutes

Rachel Carson State Office Building, Room 105

400 Market Street, Harrisburg, PA

June 16, 2005
Welcome – Glenn Rider called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  Glenn welcomed everyone and thanked them for making the effort to attend.  He provided a brief overview of the NPS Liaison workgroup goals for the meeting.  The NPS Management Program Update is being reviewed by DEP before going out for public comment.

EPA Region III – Fred Suffian commented on the Watershed Restoration Planning and TMDL connection with respect to the NPS program.  Goals in Pa’s NPS Management Program and EPA’s Strategic Plan include the number of water bodies restored by 2008/2012.  Pennsylvania’s goals are articulated in the Program Update. The federal Office of Management and Budget (OMB) and the public are demanding environmental outcomes for NPS programs. 

NPS Program Reorganization in Pa. DEP – Cathleen Curran Myers, Deputy Secretary for Water Management, began by briefly explaining the reorganization within the Water Management Deputate.  She explained that the newly created Watershed Management Programs in the DEP Regional Offices will include all NPS-related programs and functions. The Reorganization plan was approved by the Governor’s Office and new positions will be created in the Regional Offices. The technical assistance for the Growing Greener program has been moved into the Bureau of Watershed Management.

Workgroups - Glenn asked the workgroups to review the goals in Section I of the draft NPS Management Program Update and determine whether there is a program in place to accomplish them. If not, the goals should be adjusted to reflect reality and be dependent upon having the necessary resources. Once the internal review is complete, the draft Pennsylvania Nonpoint Source Management Program Update will be available for public comment. A notice will be published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin for a 45-day review period.

Pa. NPS Program Annual Report – Success stories are one part of the annual report.  Carl Rohr explained the template to be completed in nominating a NPS project as a Success Story.  Workgroup suggestions included: having a better description of the documented impairments, tying success stories to EPA goals, and having good location information for projects.

Pa. State Surface Water Assessment Program – Rick Shertzer highlighted major points in the Commonwealth’s surface waters assessment procedure.  The program started in 1996 with legal action against the EPA, prompting states to undertake a comprehensive assessment program and develop TMDLs for impaired water bodies.  Pennsylvania is looking at all waters including flowing water, lakes/reservoirs, and groundwater. Water Supply is receiving more effort.  Public water suppliers are providing bacteriological data to the Pa. DEP.  Citizen monitoring is also focusing more effort on bacteriological monitoring. There are approximately 30,000 miles of Special Protection (High Quality and Exceptional Value) waters in PA.  PA DEP expects to complete all assessments of surface waters by the Fall 2006.

Glenn thanked everyone for attending and participating. The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Next NPS Liaison Workgroup Meeting - October 20, 2005, 10:00 a.m.

Rachel Carson State Office Building, Room 105, Harrisburg, PA
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